
REMEMBERING

Sophie Dueck
May 12, 1912 - June 6, 2011

Tribute from Wiebe and Jeske Funeral Home Staff

Wiebe and Jeske Funeral Home Staff send our condolences to family and friends. Our thoughts and

prayers are with you all.

Tribute from Sue Grant and Garth Wedemire

Relation: Friends of Ev

Our hearts go out to all of you...over the years the stories of Sophie and her faith have been

inspirational - we know how much she will be missed. She lived a life centred on her Saviour - a

centredness that will continue in her new, eternal home.

Tribute from Shar & Brian Warkentin

Relation: Friends of Ev and family

We are thinking of you as you remember and celebrate a life well lived.  What a blessing that your

mom and grandma left you with so many precious memories and so many lessons taught in how she

lived her life.  May God's presence be very real to you as you say good-bye and may you each be

drawn close to your Saviour as your thoughts are turned towards eternity.

Tribute from Heather Smith

Relation: Friend

I have been thinking about and praying for you Christy, Kelly and Ev.  Sophie  sounds like a dear

woman with whom you've had many special memories.  May this time of sadness, coupled with the

celebration of her life and all she meant to you, draw you close to God and each other and be a

testimony to those around you.

Tribute from George & Elizabeth Dueck

Relation: Nephew of Aunt Sophie

Dear Family--our sincere condolences and sympathy on the loss of your mother--Agreat lady who

lived a wonderful Christian life, In her memory the Niverville relatives have made a donation to

purchase 40 Bibles through the Gideons for distribution in schools and overseas.Jesus said"I m the

resurrection and the Life"



Tribute from Ray Harms-Wiebe

Relation: Neighbour

Dear Family Members of Mrs. (Sophie) Dueck,

I want to express my heartfelt sentiments as you celebrate Mrs. Dueck's life and mourn her passing.  

I remember Mrs. Dueck for her generous, loving spirit and genuine commitment to Jesus and His

Kingdom.  Along with the Bahnman tribe, I learned to fish on the beam that joined our farm properties

and received valuable life counsel from Mr. and Mrs. Dueck along the way.

Personally, I am very grateful for her prayers and support, from when I was a mischevious young

neighbour boy to recent years when she continued to show keen interest in my work with MB Mission.

My prayers are with your family in these days.  "Precious in the sight of the Lord is the death of his

faithful servants." (Ps 116:15)   I hope to follow Mrs. Dueck's example.

With gratitude and sympathy,

Ray Harms-Wiebe

Tribute from Joanna and Michael Kepinski

Relation: member of the family

Our heartfelt condolences go out to you and your family.


